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BY EMAIL 
 
November 21, 2019 
 
Jonathan Myers 
Torys LLP 
79 Wellington St. W., 30th Floor 
Toronto ON  M5K 1N2 
jmyers@torys.com 
 
 
Dear Mr. Myers: 
 
Re: Alectra Utilities Corporation (Alectra Utilities)  

Application for 2020 Electricity Distribution Rates  
   Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No. EB-2019-0018 
 
  
The OEB is in receipt of Alectra Utilities’ November 20, 2019 letter requesting an 
extension to the deadlines for filing its reply submissions on the M-Factor and the 
capitalization policy elements of its application. 

Procedural Order No. 1 issued on July 9, 2019 established November 25, 2019 as the 
deadline for Alectra Utilities to file its reply submissions on the M-Factor elements of the 
application. The OEB issued Procedural Order No. 4 on October 17, 2019, which 
established November 28, 2019 as the deadline for Alectra Utilities to file its reply 
submissions on the capitalization policy elements of the application. 

In its letter dated November 20, 2019, Alectra Utilities noted that it received late 
submissions from a number of intervenors. Alectra Utilities noted that it will file its reply 
submissions on the M-Factor elements of the application, as well as its reply 
submissions on the capitalization policy elements of the application, by no later than 
Friday, November 29, 2019.  

The OEB grants the extension proposed by Alectra Utilities for filing its reply 
submissions on the M-Factor elements of the application and reply submissions on the 
capitalization policy elements of the application. 

mailto:jmyers@torys.com


Ontario Energy Board 
- 2 - 

 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Original signed by 
 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
 
c: All Parties in EB-2019-0018 


